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MINUTES 
GROUNDWATER COMMITTEE MEETING 
Tuesday, May 21, 2019 – 2:00 p.m. to 3:30 p.m. 

Boardroom, UWCD G.I. “Irv” Wilde Headquarters 
106 North 8th Street, Santa Paula, California 

 
COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT 
Mike Mobley, Chair 
Robert Eranio 
Daniel Naumann (substituting for Edwin T. McFadden III) 
 
STAFF PRESENT 
Anthony Emmert, Assistant General Manager 
Robert C. Siemak, Assistant General Manager 
Dr. Maryam Bral, Chief Engineer 
John Lindquist 
 
PUBLIC PRESENT 
Gordon Kimball, FPB GSA 
Tony Morgan, DBS&A 
Frank Brommenschenkel, Frank B & Associates 
Jurgen Gramckow 
 
OPEN SESSION: 2:00p.m. 
Chair Mobley called the meeting to order at 2p.m. and asked if there were any public comments. 

1. PUBLIC COMMENT 
None were offered. 

2. APPROVAL OF THE AGENDA 
Motion 

Motion to approve the agenda as presented, Director Eranio; Second, President Naumann.  Voice   
vote: three ayes (Mobley, Eranio, Naumann).  Motion carries unanimously 3/0. 

3. APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES 
      Motion 

Motion to approve the Minutes from the April 23, 2019 Groundwater Committee Meeting, 
Director Eranio; Second, Director Mobley.  Voice vote: two ayes (Eranio, Mobley), one abstain 
(Naumann). Motion carries 2/1. 

4. FOX CANYON GROUNDWATER MANAGEMENT AGENCY (FCGMA) AGENDA REVIEW 
(SIEMAK/LINDQUIST) 
Informational 
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Mr. Lindquist first summarized topics of discussion at FCGMA Board of Directors and Technical 
Advisory Group (TAG) meetings during the previous month.  Mr. Lindquist then reviewed agenda 
items for the upcoming regular and special Board of Directors meetings, both scheduled on May 
22.  The primary agenda item for the special Board Meeting on May 22 was to decide whether to 
take advantage of a potential opportunity to provide funding to United to obtain State Water Project 
(SWP), Article 21, water and deliver it to the FCGMA’s service area to reduce current overdraft 
conditions in the Oxnard (including Forebay area) and Pleasant Valley basins.   
At its regular Board meeting that same day, FCGMA will discuss (see attached presentation for 
details): 

 what to do with the “Church well” (well 01N22W04K01S) 

 status of their GSP progress, focusing on East Las Posas Valley basin minimum thresholds 
and measurable objectives (MTs and MOs), and 

 the Oxnard-Pleasant Valley extraction allocation ordinance. 
United Staff are presenting at the GRAC Conference in September, using the Oxnard Plain and 
Pleasant Valley as examples of how to plan development of new water-supply sources.  The 
presentation is tentatively entitled: “Not Thrilled About Asking Your Customers for an Additional 
$500 Million to Maintain Their Existing Water Supply?  An Example of the Benefits of 
Thoroughly Evaluating Future Water Demand under SGMA and Ranking Water Supply Projects 
to Optimize Cost Efficiency.” 
Audience member Jurgen Gramckow commented that he would like United to consider not just 
the financial aspects of potential future Article 21 purchases, but also consider physical constraints 
on their delivery and how they might be put to optimal use to improve sustainable yield of the 
Oxnard basin. 

5. MOUND BASIN GROUNDWATER SUSTAINABILITY AGENCY (MBGSA) AGENDA REVIEW 
(LINDQUIST) 
Informational 

The FCGMA’s Board recently selected Intera as GSP consultant supporting Bryan Bondy and 
UWCD staff.  United staff will be providing much of the technical support; basin boundary 
modifications have been approved by DWR. The June 20 Board meeting will likely address 
Budget, administrative issues; meeting frequency may be reduced for the remainder of the year.  
Monitoring well installation through DWR uncertain and natural isotope sampling will be 
conducted by UWCD staff this month. 

6. FILLMORE AND PIRU BASINS GROUNDWATER SUSTAINABILITY AGENCY (FPBGSA) AGENDA         
REVIEW (EMMERT) 
Informational 

Both basins’ boundary modifications have been approved by DWR; Board received presentation 
regarding stakeholder engagement and GSA Board responsibilities; conceptual modeling nearly 
done and numerical model construction is beginning.  Budget and administrative issues most likely 
agenda topics for June and United is developing preliminary water balance. 

7. SANTA PAULA BASIN TECHNICAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE (TAC) UPDATE (LINDQUIST) 
Informational 
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Next TAC meeting is in September and is not a public meeting.  Other upcoming activities 
include: consideration of effects of Ventura SWP-Interconnection project on potential Santa 
Paula Basin “yield enhancement” projects; progress regarding “triggers” document for funding 
for yield enhancement projects; evaluating existing index wells, need for more pressure 
transducers? 

8. GROUNDWATER UPDATE 
Informational 

Staff provided updates on groundwater conditions throughout United’s service area, including 
upticks in the Piru and Fillmore basins; continuing declines in the Santa Paula basins; slight 
upticks in the Mound and Forebay basins; and continuing declines in Oxnard and Pleasant Valley 
basins.  Currently, no drought conditions exist in the southern California region and temperatures 
for the summer are projected to be above average; with little if any precipitation. 

9. FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS 
Director Naumann suggested that staff continue working on evaluating ways to potentially increase 
the “supply-side” to meet the water needs for our service area, and present their ideas to the 
Groundwater Committee.  Staff noted that they are working on a presentation entitled “Imagine a 
Year Without United,” a hydrological, economic and environmental impact perspective.  Other 
potential presentation topics include “Decreasing Freeman Diversion Rates as a result of Changing 
ESA Interpretations,” and “Can We Build a Sustainable and Abundant Water Future?” 
 
Audience member Jurgen Gramckow noted that he is disappointed by the FCGMA’s process, and 
would prefer to see local agencies discussing new water-supply projects rather than plan on pumping 
reductions and fallowing of farmland.  At present, only United seems to be working towards 
bringing in additional water supplies to the region.  Audience member (and FPBGSA Board 
member) Gordon Kimball followed up by stating that the Fillmore and Piru pumpers have nearly 
unanimous interest in assessing a pumping fee to collect funds that would allow them to purchase 
SWP Article 21 water in the future. 
 
Director Mobley suggested that United invite John Riley of Verno Water to an upcoming 
Groundwater Committee meeting to describe Verno Water’s process for low-atmospheric-pressure 
distillation as a way of desalinating brackish or seawater. 

10. ADJOURNMENT 3:30P.M. 
 
















































